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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

On  5 February 2025 we informed you about work we undertook to encapsulate asbestos-
containing soil during the Summer School Holidays at Fingal Head Public School.  

As an extra precautionary measure, the area has remained restricted with temporary 
construction fencing until the contaminated soil is removed as recommended by the 
independent hygienist.  

Update on hazardous material removal 

Licensed contractors will remove the asbestos-containing soil from the area and transport it 
to a licenced hazardous materials disposal facility.  This will take place on Saturday 31 May 
2025 between the hours of 7 am and 5 pm. 

All removal work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW 
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan.  

Safety measures will be in place while work is being done. All work will be completed by 
licensed asbestos contractors.  

The area will be inspected by the independent hygienist to confirm it has been fully 
remediated, and a clearance certificate will be issued before it is reopened.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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